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March 31, 1999








Donna Wagoner 


Energy Division 


California Public Utilities Commission 


505 Van Ness Avenue 


San Francisco, CA 94102





Re:  Response to Budget Information Request of March 17, 1999





Dear Ms. Wagoner: 





The Low Income Governing Board (LIGB) provides you with the following supporting information about how the LIGB’s proposed 1999 budget was calculated. The LIGB submitted detailed descriptions of its administrative and technical budget estimates in its filing on March 29, 1999 to the Energy Division (LIGB Response to Comments Filed by ORA March 18, 1999 on the LIGB Proposed 1999 Operating Budget, Needs Assessment Study Plan and CARE Community Outreach Program). However, further information is provided below and included as attachments. 


Administrative Support 


Attachment A, Summary Sheet 3 (CH2M HILL Cost Proposal for Support to the Low Income Governing Board) provides a detailed breakout of the labor and expenses constituting administrative support to the Board. Additionally, the following were the Board’s assumptions in developing their administrative support budget: 


Board Meeting Support and Expenses is composed of Tasks BP and BA.


It is assumed that the Board will have 30 meetings in 1999. 


Each meeting will require 38 hours of preparation and attendance time. 


Expenses associated with each meeting include service center costs, reproduction, subcontractor note taker, room rental, refreshments/lunch, and travel. 


Work products include meeting notices, meeting agendas, meeting materials and handouts, and draft and final meeting notes. 


Advisory Committee Meeting Support and Expenses is composed of Tasks AP and AA. 


It is assumed that the Advisory Committee will have 10 meetings in 1999.


Each meeting will require 34 hours of preparation and attendance time. 


Expenses associated with each meeting include service center costs, reproduction services, subcontractor note takers, room rental, refreshments/lunch, and travel.


Work products include meeting agendas, meeting materials and handouts, and draft and final meeting notes.


Report Preparation and Publication is composed of Task RP


It is assumed development and distribution/publication of filings, reports, and Board correspondence will require 110 hours per month. 


Expenses associated with this task include reproduction services, postage, and materials (envelopes). 


Work products include necessary filings and reports pertaining to the Board’s work and responsiveness to Commission directives. 


Administrative Record Upkeep is composed of Task RK


It is assumed this task will require 15 hours per month. 


Expenses associated with this task include reproduction services. 


Work products include development and maintenance of binders containing 


Website Management is composed of Task WS 


It is assumed website management will require 10 hours per month. 


Expenses associated with this task include service center costs and internet server costs. 





Technical Support


Attachment B (MSB Technical Support Budget) shows the breakout of the labor for technical support to the Board. Work products are specified by category of type of work. 





Board Member Reimbursement


Estimated 1999 travel reimbursement for the Board has been recalculated to reflect a change in Board membership; specifically, the Board now has only one member travelling from Sacramento to San Francisco for Board meetings rather than previously estimated two individuals travelling this distance (i.e., Geoffrey Meloche resigned from the Board and was replaced with Stephen Rutledge who is located in the San Francisco Bay Area). The new estimated total reimbursement for the Board for 1999 is $68,250. The following is a description of how this number was calculated. 


Travel reimbursement for the Board is based on the assumption that the Board will have 30 meetings in 1999, with half of the meetings occurring in Northern California (San Francisco Bay Area) and half of the meetings occurring in Southern California. Some of the meetings are two days long while other meetings are one day long. 


Three levels of travel reimbursement compose the overall estimated cost of this expense. The first level of travel reimbursement assumes the Board will hold up to one-half of its meetings (i.e., up to 15 meetings) in a location requiring up to seven (7) members incurring airfare, hotel, meal expenses, and car rental. The reimbursement level estimated is up to $600 per Board member per meeting. This level of travel reimbursement totals up to $63,000.


The second level of travel reimbursement is for the Board member who must drive more than 60 miles one way to each meeting and will therefore, stay overnight.  For this individual, the estimated travel reimbursement is $200 per meeting. It is assumed that this level of reimbursement will be necessary for up to 14 meetings. This level of travel reimbursement will be up to $2,800.


The third level of travel reimbursement estimate is for Board members who drive or take public transit to the meetings located near their residence or office. It is assumed that seven (7) Board members will require reimbursement of up to $25 per meeting for up to 14 meetings. This level of travel reimbursement will be up to $2,450. 





Advisory Committee Member Reimbursement


It is assumed that travel reimbursement for eligible Advisory Committee members will not exceed $200 per meeting and that no more than nine (9) Advisory Committee members will require travel reimbursement for each meeting. The estimated total reimbursement for each meeting will not exceed $1,800 and it is assumed that the Advisory Committee will have no more than 10 meetings in 1999. 





Electric Call Center Benefits


The Board envisions using the Electric Education Call Center to promote the CARE and LIEE programs to low income customers as part of the Board’s planned outreach program. The benefits include potential increased enrollment in the CARE and LIEE programs, maximization of both revenue sources, and explanation of services in seven languages. The call center handles about 20,000 calls per month. For a synopsis of the presentation the managers of the Electric Education Call Center made to the Board at its February 24, 1999 meeting, please see the Board’s meeting notes of that day, available on its website (www.ligb.org). 





Sincerely, 








Henry Knawls


Chair 





Attachments 


cc:  LIGB Members
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